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Subject: 17/02394/OUT


From :-
Roger T Dixon
Last House 
Berry Hill Road
Adderbury
OX17 3HF

Further to your letter dated 5th December 2017, regarding the above planning application, I must lodge a strong objection to the granting of planning permission on this plot of land.

This green field site falls outside the boundary of the village  laid out in the Adderbury Neighborhood Plan, as lodged with CDC. 

All previous planning applications for this land, for a dwelling and stabling (1986) and subsequent appeal (1987), for a bungalow (Oct 2005), for 5 detached houses and 2 terraces of 6 affordable houses (June 2006) and the subsequent appeal (March 2007), have all been refused. The reasons for refusal of those applications are just as relevant today as they were at the time. The view across the site towards the Conservation Area of the village and the church of St Mary the Virgin remains an important visual connection from the southern aspect, as described in the Category A Village Analysis (March 2016)

During the past 5 years more than 180 new homes have been built , on what was agricultural land on the edges of the village. This represents a significant increase on the number of homes by which a large village like Adderbury was anticipated to be enlarged, according to the Adopted Cherwell Local Plan 2011-2031. Surely there can be no justification to grant planning permission for another major development of 60 more dwellings, now.

With all the development which has already taken place, the infrastructure of the village is already under considerable pressure. Traffic is a major issue particularly, along Berry Hill Road, onto which both vehicular and pedestrian traffic from the site would exit. There are no pedestrian footways on Berry Hill Road. There is already significant congestion at the traffic lights in the centre of the village, particularly at busy periods morning and evening. The village school, currently being extended to it’s capacity, can take no more and schools in other local villages have similar capacity issues.

There can be little doubt that should permission be granted, then further applications for the field opposite the site under consideration, and other similar sites of currently prime agricultural land, on the edges of the village will be put before the CDC.
Now is the time to call a halt to this exploitation of an attractive village location and I urge you to fully consider these factors and refuse the application.

Thanks, in anticipation.

Roger T Dixon  
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